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The 'Trust me' series from Collas Crill's Guernsey International Private Client and Trust team is intended to highlight key
considerations and provide practical pointers for professional trustees and corporate service providers on a variety of topics.

When taking on new business, whether it be establishing an entirely new structure or the appointment as new trustee of a long-standing
trust, there are a plethora of issues for a trustee to consider. In this guide we aim to highlight a few that we frequently see to assist
trustees in avoiding potential pitfalls.

Trustees will be familiar with the use of an instrument of retirement, appointment and indemnity (commonly known as a DORA or IORA)
for transfer of trusteeship. A DORA/IORA will usually follow a fairly standard format, but there is no 'one size fits all'. Common errors we
see occurring in DORA/IORAs are:

For such a significant step in a trusts 'life', it is always prudent to have the DORA/IORA prepared or reviewed by legal advisers.

A full review should be carried out of all key documentation and records. Examples include:
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A review of all documentation should provide a clear understanding of the structure, all associated parties and the scope of powers of
third parties. It could highlight at the outset potential issues the trustee may need to address and if professional advice is required.

A clear understanding of the trust's assets should also help to ensure the new trustee properly receives and takes control of those
assets. A common issue seen is the failure to assign the benefit of existing loans from the outgoing trustee to the incoming trustee.
Guernsey has no statutory provision for automatic vesting of trust property (as exists in other jurisdictions), so specific action is
required to ensure all assets are properly vested in any new trustee.

We know that some trustees use 'take on' checklists as part of the on-boarding process. While it is not possible to cover all
eventualities in such lists, it could be a practical and very useful aide memoire of issues to consider.

For example:

Such information should flag to the trustee at the outset the actions it might be required to take or be drawn into. This might also have a
practical impact on fee levels proposed to a client at take on stage. In the extreme, information that comes to light may even
necessitate the trustee turning down the new business.

All trust professionals are (or should be) aware of the CDD/KYC requirements incumbent upon them. Doing the leg work to gather all
necessary information and documentation at the outset is not only ensuring good regulatory compliance, but also giving the trustee a full
picture of the trust they will be administering.

It is prudent to meet with the family or ultimate client at the outset and any advisors already on board to gather as much information
about the structure as possible. For example:
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We become involved in a whole host of situations that can befall trustees when taking on new trusts. Some come about due to lack of
planning and diligence (not always on the trustee's part) and some are just sheer bad fortune. In our experience, taking the time to
review and work through each aspect and taking advice where felt appropriate - at an early stage - should all help to mitigate trustee
risks in this area.
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